














































something should be done with them. The decision was made 

to tear them down and a low interest loan from the City of 

Bryan was obtained for this purpose. After the demolition, the 

process of deciding how to use the vacant property was begun. 

Thus, the inspiration for Dislunan Park. The Dislunan 

Community Park was dedicated on Saturday, October 1, 2016 

with about 120 people present. This park is located at the 

comer of Homestead and Winters directly behind the church. 

This wonderful project was made possible through the very 

generous donation of Mr. Charles Dislunan, a Bryan native 

who now lives in Houston. Dislunan Park honors the memory 

of the late Harry and Hazel Dishman, long-time residents of 

Bryan. Harry Dislunan, the owner of Dislunan Motors, was 

mayor of Bryan in the 1940's. Features in the park include a 

pavilion, a wedding venue, a prayer path, picnic tables and 

benches, fruits of the spirit panels as mentioned in Galatians 

5:22., gardening boxes, a volleyball court, and a lovely bridge 

over a creek which intersects the church property. Mr. 

Dislunan contacted the church in April of 2014 desiring to 

leave funds in his will to honor his parents. Several potential 

projects were presented to him and the one he liked the most 

was a neighborhood park. Mr. Bob Ruth, landscape architect, 

was approached to draw up plans and the conception started to 

become a reality. The groundbreaking was held on January 25, 

2016. JaCody Construction was the general contractor for the 

park and Jeanette Phariss was the project manager. The total 

cost for this project was just over $200,000 with Mr. Dislunan 

providing the majority of that funding. There are several goals 

for this new park including reaching out to the neighborhood 

around the church, providing new venues for church activities, 

and reaching out to the larger community. As part of the park, 
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a Neighborhood Association was formed which includes many 

of the individuals living directly near and around the church. 

NEW CHRISMON 

First Christian has a beautiful set of Chrismons which were 

originally made in the 1970's. That set was added to in the 

1980's. This year a special Chrismon celebrating our 150th

year has been designed and is being made by Cheryl 

Aufderheide. The new Chrismon will be dedicated at the 

Hanging of the Greens ceremony in November of 2016. 

HANDMADE QUILT 

One of the items made to commemorate our 150th anniversary 

is a beautiful quilt designed and stitched by Millie Carter. The 

quilt contains Disciple symbols as well as photos of each of our 

church buildings and of special events over the years. The 

quilt was dedicated in February 2016 with the following words. 

"February is the month of love and therefore it seemed fitting that 

we would dedicate this beautiful quilt on this occasion. This quilt 

was made with love and that shows through. The method of 

quilting is a lesson for all of us in Christian love and commitment. 

Quilts are made with three layers - backing, batting or filling, and 

the quilt blocks on the top. Each alone would not be strong enough 

to withstand the rigors of time and use. However, each layer sewn 

together is strong, warm and resilient - just like Christians working 

together and supporting each other. The quilt blocks represent each 
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